
Diary dates  

Term Dates 2016 
Mon Oct 31 Curriculum Day 

Tue Nov 1 Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

Nov 2-4 Yr 3/4 Camp Mt Evelyn 

Nov 9  Step Into Prep 

Nov 16 Information Session for 2017 Prep Parents 

  (children are not required at this session) 

Nov 18 Yr 5/6 Scienceworks/Planetarium Exc 

Dec 12 Yr 6 Graduation 

 

 

 

 

MULGRAVE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

TELEPHONE:  9795 2477 FAX:  9795 4884 

www.mulgraveps.vic.edu.au 

Thursday  

27th October 2016  

 

                   

 

  
After a four week overseas trip I returned to school last Monday. It has been lovely being welcomed back by many of our 

friendly, happy students. I hope that families enjoyed the recent term holiday and that you were able to have a good rest 

and recharge your batteries for the last few weeks.  The lead up to Christmas is always busy for everyone but hopefully we 

are all able to relax and enjoy the next couple of months. 

 

Parents are reminded of a couple of important dates coming up ï  

 

CURRICULUM DAY MONDAY 31ST OCTOBER ï NO SCHOOL FOR 

STUDENTS  

MELBOURNE CUP DAY HOLIDAY ï TUESDAY 1ST NOVEMBER ï NO 

SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

 
FREE DRESS DAY ï FRIDAY OCTOBER 28TH ï Our Junior School Council has organised a Free 

Dress Day for students on Friday 28th October. The theme is ï ñPyjama Dayò so look out your onesies or 

favourite ówarmô PJs to wear on the day. Please consider that the weather may be poor so come prepared. 

As this is a school fundraiser, students are encouraged to bring along a gold coin donation. 

 

WORLD TEACHERS DAY ï FRIDAY 28TH OCTOBER ï This Friday 28th October is World Teachers Day in 

Australia. Our teachers do a fantastic job and spend many, many hours away from school planning and preparing their 

lessons. Please take this opportunity to thank a teacher for the work they do!! 

 

SHADE SAILS ï Our school has been successful in being awarded a grant to provide Shade Sails 

for a couple of areas in our school grounds which is fantastic. These projects are generally too 

costly for schools to afford. Hopefully the installation of the sails will begin very soon. 

 

HATS IN TERM FOUR ï Students are reminded that hats are compulsory in 

term four. Students without a hat will be required to sit in the shaded area under cover. Hats are part of 

our term one and term four uniform. Please help us to keep your children safe from the harmful effects 

of the sun.  

 

YEAR 3/4 CAMP ï Our year 3s and 4s are eagerly looking forward to their camp at Mt. Evelyn next week. This is an 

excellent camp and will provide lots of learning and personal development for all participants. I look forward to student 

feedback on their return. Thank you to all staff who have given of their personal time to attend the camp. 

 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY 2016 ï Results of this yearôs parent opinion survey have arrived. We thank the 40 

families who took the time to provide feedback and reflect on the great things that are happening at Mulgrave Primary 

School. In general, feedback has been very positive and similar to the results from 2015. Our data compares our primary 

school to other ólikeô primary schools and to the mean scores of the óstateô.  The mean factor scores for Mulgrave Primary 

School that rated higher than the scores for the state where in the areas of ï approachability, teacher morale, stimulating 

learning, behaviour management, reporting, learning focus, homework, general satisfaction, classroom behaviour, 

connectedness to peers, student motivation, social skills and school connectedness.  

 

 

Tue Dec 20 Term 4 Ends at 1.30pm 

Tue Jan 31 School starts for 2017 

 

  

Principalõs News 



SICK BAY ROSTER  
TERM FOUR  

Friday, October 28 Sharon Krause 

Friday, November 4 Melinda Collard 

Friday, November 11 Rachael Kasap 

Friday, November 18 Sarah Munnings 

Friday, November 25 Joy Singh 

Friday,  December 2 Louise Czosnek 

Friday, December 9 Yeva Manukyan 

Friday, December 16 Joanna Tartaglia 

 

 The element of óparent inputô was a little lower than the state mean factor. Parents are reminded that we warmly welcome you to 

work in our classrooms and be actively involved on School Council or in our fundraising activities or sport events. This year one of 

our Prep parents, Melinda Collard, invited all members of the school community to contact her as she was setting up a list of people 

who wanted to get involved in the school. If you missed this, please let us know and we will happily get you involved in our school 

community. We have also offered some parent forums on asthma, cybersafety, optometry etc. Very few parents took up the 

opportunity of attending these. I would be very interested in ideas for future sessions that you would like organised.  Please let me 

know how we could involve you further in your school. 

 

Parent feedback included suggestions to upgrade the toilets etc.  Our buildings are owned by the Department of Education who 

conduct audits every few years to assess the general repair of schools.  As a school we have replaced several toilets and cisterns as 

needed and are looking at doing some further work in these blocks. This year we are being provided with a new additional two 

classroom model portable which will be excellent. We have also had some major repair work done on our hall roof.  

 

Regarding our grounds, we employ a company to regularly mow all of our grass and we have a óweedingô program in place to 

monitor the large grassed areas.  We also employ someone on a regular basis to keep our gardens tidy and to treat the weeds.  

 

STEP INTO PREP TRANSITION SESSION ï The next Step Into Prep transition session will be held on Wednesday 9th 

November ï 9.15 ï 11.00. Please note that this is a longer session. If there are still families who have yet to enrol their child, please 

do so as soon as possible, as we need to confirm our numbers to assist with planning for next year. 

 

SOMERS CAMP ï YEAR 6 2017 ï Notices have been distributed to our year 5 students inviting expressions of interest to attend 

next yearôs Somers Camp which will be held from 7th to 15th February.  Confirmation of our allocated numbers should be known by 

early next week. 

 

NEW STUDENTS ï We have had quite a few new students join Mulgrave Primary School this term across years 2-6.  Please offer a 

friendly smile and greet any students or parents who have newly arrived at our great school. 

 

 

Parent Spot ï Victorian Curriculum  

Mulgrave Primary School implements the primary school curriculum in line with the Department of Education Victoriaôs guidelines 

and policies. The curriculum was based on óAusVELSô for the past few years but has been revised and from 2017, we will be 

implementing the óVictorian Curriculumô. 

Parents are invited to visit the curriculum website to find out more information about what is included in the curriculum. These 

documents are too large to be pasted into our newsletter. 

Link to curriculum: www.vcaa.vic.edu.au and follow the parent links. 

 

Liz Watkins - Principal 

Have a great weekend everyone and enjoy the sunshine! 

http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au


 

 
 
 

 

 

Hi Everyone,  
Over the last couple of weeks, our extend children have been involved in several 

educational activities. In art and craft many children made Red Cross transportation with recycled materials, and 

learnt about the important roles of these transportations. We also made beautiful wrist bands and bracelets using a 

variety of ornaments. Our master chefs baked yummy savoury muffins with healthy ingredients. In science our 

blood modelling sensory experience was fun, we learnt about different blood cells.  The  red cabbage colour 

changing experiment was very interesting. We also made a red cabbage acid based indicator to determine which 

product contain alkaline and acid. We tested it on several products and the finding was pretty amazing!  Beat the 

clock one minute game challenge to accumulate water using a tiny scoop was also so much fun.  

Some children enjoyed dramatic play as they creatively designed furniture for their doll house using recycled 

materials, they  looked fabulous. Apart from these activities, we played several physical games such as; cricket, 

skittle soccer, dodge ball, revenge, all the horses run and baloney games etc.  Assorted puzzles, building with 

blocks, Uno and play dough exploring was also popular throughout the week. 

 

 

The Program activities for next week are: 

 
Monday 31st  October 

Curriculum Day 

 

Tuesday 1st  November 

Melbourne Cup Day 

 

Wednesday 2nd  November 

Number soccer 

 

Thursday 3rd  November 

Spider painting 

 

Friday 4th  November  

Science experiment: Monster hand  

 

 

To check out whatôs on visit our website at extend.com.au and book via the Parent Portal. 
 

LETôS RAISE 100 BLOOD DONATIONS! 
 

Extend is coming together as a community with a goal to raise 100 blood donations by the end of October this 

year. To encourage everyone to get on board, Extend Director Stevenson will complete one of three possible dares 

if we reach 100 blood donations! Visit darrensdare.com  to watch our launch video and see further information. 

Extend OSHC at MGPS 

Our Extend Superstars are..  Faiza K and Molly D for creatively designing furniture using recycled 

material and being environmentally friendly. Well done girls, keep up the good work! 

http://darrensdare.com/


 

 
Student of the Week AwardsðTerm 4 Week 1 

Class Name Reason 

PJ 

  

Mir S For always trying your best during writing. 

PT 

  

Isabella T For such a determined effort on the fun run. 

1L 

  

Mitchell A For practising over the holidays to beat his personal best in Speedy Maths. 

1WB 

  

Jiniya K For her great improvement in Speedy Maths. 

2W 

  

Kaden M For his determination and effort during the Fun Run. 

3P 

  

Matthew K For an excellent effort on his Big Write this week. 

3S 

  

Aadi S For his wonderful effort in the Fun Run today. Amazing work! 

4L Stella W 

  

For an awesome effort in todayôs Fun Run. Great work! 

4M 

  

Millie B For asking excellent question in maths. Well done Millie. 

5E 

  

Kanita X For her excellent summarising skills. 

5T 

  

Sebastiano T For his conscientious effort with his holiday work. 

 

The KidsMatter awards are given to students who show courage in situations of adversity, show leadership skills in different ways 

around the school and show kindness and empathy towards all members of the Mulgrave Primary School Community. 

Kids Matter Awards ï Term 4, Week 1 

Junior School Oscar M 

Senior School Sean O 

Student of the Week Awards ï Term 4 Week 2 

Class Name Reason 

PA 

  

Jaidah K For reading well and good comprehension 

PM 

  

Chase G For working hard to learn his spelling words. 

PT 

  

Peter B For beginning to read and write three letter words. 

1WB 

  

Amelia W For concentrating and trying hard during Big Write. 

2L 

  

Cassandra K For the great effort she put into writing her Big Write. 

3S 

  

Sasha G For her fluent and expressive reading this week! 

4M 

  

Cassie C For sharing her love and knowledge of the Titanic and ghosts. Thanks for the nightmares. 

5E 

  

Nathan D For his excellent knowledge of volcanoes. 

5T 

  

Zach T For his extremely strong understanding of world affairs. 

 

The KidsMatter awards are given to students who show courage in situations of adversity, show leadership skills in different ways 

around the school and show kindness and empathy towards all members of the Mulgrave Primary School Community. 

Kids Matter Awards ï Term 4, Week 2 

Junior School Constance K 

Senior School Kiara T & Jacinta J 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAMQjRxqFQoTCNK6s7Xd3scCFWbbpgodOnAJ_Q&url=http://www.northkalgoorlieps.wa.edu.au/kids-matter.html&psig=AFQjCNFpgdy8ZTRrmhmDh5B9vVW9qWIMnw&ust=1441502501067784
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAMQjRxqFQoTCNK6s7Xd3scCFWbbpgodOnAJ_Q&url=http://www.northkalgoorlieps.wa.edu.au/kids-matter.html&psig=AFQjCNFpgdy8ZTRrmhmDh5B9vVW9qWIMnw&ust=1441502501067784


 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Mulgrave Primary School 

Shopping Trip Fundraiser 

15
th
 October 2016 

Our 2016 Shopping Trip Fundraiser was another successful day for the school.  Leaving Mulgrave Primary 

approx 7am on Saturday morning, 34 shoppers spent the day being bused to various shopping factory out-

lets around Melbourne.  There were 10 outlets on our itinerary and we even managed to squeeze an extra 

two outlets into our day. 

 

Popular outlets this year included Beauty Warehouse, Natio, Toy Networx, Diana Ferrari, Diadora, Linen & 

Manchester and Nuts and Lollies to name a few. 

 

Again this year we were treated to a 2 course sit down lunch in Lygon Street. 

 

The annual raffle held on the bus raised $177 for the school.  This in conjunction with the sales on the day 

has raised approximately $1300 for the school. 

 

A big Thank you to those ladies who attended and made it such a successful day for the school.  Look out 

for details early next year for the October 2017 trip! 



LƴŦŜŎǝƻǳǎ 5ƛǎŜŀǎŜǎ 
¢ƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǇŀƎŜ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ 
ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǎƪ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘΦ ²Ŝ 
ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ ƴƻǝŬŎŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ 
ŘƛŀƎƴƻǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘΣ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƳǇƭȅ 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘǳǘƻǊȅ wǳƭŜ Φ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ 
ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ƛƳƳǳƴƛǎŀǝƻƴ ǎǘŀǘǳǎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŀǎ 
ǳƴƛƳƳǳƴƛǎŜŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ƴŀȅ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜȄŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ 
ǎƻƳŜ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎΦ !ƴ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƭƛƴƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ  
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōŜƭƻǿΦ 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-health/infectious-diseases/school-

exclusion/school-exclusion-table 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎ 

! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ƴƻǝŦȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ 
ŀōǎŜƴǘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŘƻƴŜ ōȅ Υ- 
мΦ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ƭƛƴŜ όфтфр нпттΣ ǇǊŜǎǎ ƻǇǝƻƴ м 
ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎύ 

нΦ ¦ǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ !ōǎŜƴŎŜ ǘŀō Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛǉōƛȊ ŀǇǇ 
оΦ {ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ Ǿƛŀ /ƭŀǎǎ 5ƻƧƻ 
пΦ {ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ 
рΦ /ƻƳǇƭŜǝƴƎ ŀƴ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊƳ όŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜύ 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ  
ŀƭǎƻ ǎǇƻƪŜƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ǳǎƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ƳŜǘƘƻŘǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŀōƻǾŜΦ 
 
[ŀǘŜ !ǊǊƛǾŀƭκ 9ŀǊƭȅ 5ŜǇŀǊǘǳǊŜ 
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊǊƛǾƛƴƎ ƭŀǘŜ ƻǊ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ŜŀǊƭȅ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ƛƴκƻǳǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƛtŀŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
ƻŶŎŜΣ ǘƘƛǎ ŜƴǎǳǊŜǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ŀŎŎǳǊŀǘŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ǎƛǘŜ ŀǘ ŀƴȅ  
ƎƛǾŜƴ ǝƳŜΦ 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 


